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Town of Osborn Annual Meeting 
Wednesday, April 21st, 2021 

Osborn Town Hall 
 

The meeting started with incoming Chairman, Al Timm presenting outgoing Chairman Harlan Volkman 
with a plaque.  Harlan served the community 25 years on the Osborn Town Board.  Thank you, Harlan, 
for your many years of service.  Al also thanked the outgoing board members, Treasurer-Ann-Marie 
Karweick and Supervisor Greg Schultz.  Also, the custodian Shari Volkman retired.  Thank you again to all 
out going members and retirement of Harlan and Shari Volkman.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 pm by Chairman, Harlan Volkman.  Present at the meeting was 
17 residents, 5 guests and 4 board members.   
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. 
 
Harlan Volkman introduced the new town board.  Which includes, Al Timm as Chairman, Dennis 
Hoffman as Supervisor, Keith Lorenz as Supervisor and Kayla Liebergen as Treasurer. 
 
Ed Miller made the motion to dispense from the 2020 Annual Meeting minutes and approve a printed.  
Brad Johnson seconded.  Carried. 
 
Brad Johnson made a motion to approve the Financial Report as printed.  Warren Barclay seconded.  
Carried. 
 
Chief, Greg Brown announced that there are 3 new First Responders that will be starting.  He had some 
good news to share that the defibrillators will not need to be replaced at this time.  An update can be 
received so they can stay in service.  He also thanked Tom Diedrick, Ron Melchert and Alex VanBoxel for 
their many years of service on the Fire Department.   
 
Reminder for all residents to check their dehumidifiers for recalls and check smoke detectors.  The 
smoke detectors have an expiration date of 10 years.   
 
Plan Commission member, Carl Schaumberg indicated that they did not meet in 2020 but will be 
meeting in 2021 to discuss updating the Comprehensive Plan. 
 
Duck Creek Drainage member, Al Kramer talked about the policy that is being worked on for property 
going from Agriculture use to Residential.  For information on the Duck Creek Drainage or meeting 
minutes they can be found on the Outagamie County website under Land Conservation. 
 
Roads-starting soon is the French/Kropp Rd intersection reconstruction.  Changes are being made to 
help with visibility.  The project work is to be completed by Outagamie County Highway Department.  
Turnout for the mail carrier is being done on Culbertson from Highway C to the Town of Oneida line and 
on Ranch Rd from Highway 54 to the Town of Oneida line.   
 
As of January 1st, the town contracted with Orion Waste Solutions for garbage pickup.  This is the same 
company that does the recycling pick up. 
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The town has made purchases this year of a generator for the town hall.  The town also received a grant 
where computers, Ipads, office chairs, PPE for the Fire Department and COVID type items for elections 
were purchased. 
 
Thank you to Greg Schultz for completing the Route to Recovery Grant. 
 
Warren Barclay made a motion to set the 2022 Annual Meeting for Wednesday, April 20th at 8:00 pm.  
Seconded by Carl Schaumberg.  Carried. 
 
Louis Baumgartner made a motion at 8:47 pm to adjourn.  Melissa Maass seconded.  Carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Darlene Schultz 
Osborn Town Clerk 
 
 


